
 

Site Council Minutes 

Whitmore Elementary School Council 

10/2/2024 

3:00pm 

 

1. Call meeting to order:  3:00pm by Susan Williams 

2. Members present:  Susan Williams, Terri Contapay, Leila Counts, Kelly Viguers, Jennifer Figueroa 

3. Approve minutes of the last meeting:  Approved by email 

4. Call to the audience: non 

5. Reports 

a. Principal’s Report 

• Our letter grade continues to be a B, but we went up by 6 points.  We had a 79.53.  We had 

13.63% at proficiency, and 43.9% had growth.  We got 10/10 points for our English Language 

Learners, and 16/18 reclassified. 

• aTSI – Targeted School Improvement – status is still unknown. 

• Bond monies are tier based – tiers are based on the most needs.  The hope is Whitmore is in the 

first tier as we have multiple entry points.  What Whitmore will get with our portion of the bond 

monies can be found on the TUSD website. 

6. Current Balances: 

Undesignated - $17,490.94 

CATS Club - $5,000.00 

Field Trips - $9,404.59 

Sports - $7,447.53 

Fine Arts - $12,859.00 

OMA - $6780.39 

7. Discussion/Action items 

a. Staffing Update 



 

We hired a new Exceptional Education teacher – Susan Hancock.  We also hired a 6th grade teacher – Mitchell 

Rutherford. 

b. Turkey Trot 

Turkey Trot will take place November 20th.  We are hoping to have 48 turkeys donated for the winners. 

c. Holiday Help 

Last year money was donated, and it was used to purchase hams and turkeys for holiday dinners.  The hope is we 

will have the same donations again this year. 

d. Tax Credit Donations 

Kelly will send out a requisition to the print shop for postcards to be sent out.  We will also post the information on 

the marquee. 

e. Garden/Sandbox 

An anonymous donor is offering to do some sprucing up outside.  We are asking for a redo of the sandbox, and 

repairs to the pony wall by the primary playground. 

8. Plan agenda for the next meeting 

Update on the Turkey Trot and holiday donations 

9. Meeting adjourned by: Susan Williams at 3:23pm 

 

 

Minutes approved unanimously by email 10/31/24. 

 


